Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
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Question: ATSB04

Topic: Qantas Flight 7 to Los Angeles

Hansard Page 315

Output:  1.3 Safety Services

Senator O'Brien asked:

“According to a Media Release from Qantas dated the 26 April 2001, the manufacturer of the engine advised that there had been four incidents and a modification was being devised to help reduce the chance of it happening again. Do you know what the manufacturer actually sent, I’m assuming it was some sort of alert bulletin….I wanted to find out when was it sent and how it was responded to by Qantas” 

Answer:

On 25 April 2001, the day before the QF7 occurrence, World-Wide Bulletin DBY/CS/00449/2001 was issued by Rolls-Royce, the engine manufacturer, to all relevant operators.  The bulletin provided an update of Rolls-Royce actions following multiple instances of combustion fairing loss in-flight.

This bulletin contained the following:

· Advice regarding the recent revision of the aircraft maintenance manuals, which incorporated improved installation procedures, and in particular, checks to ensure correct fitment of the fairings.  These revisions were issued in March 2001.

· Preparation of a maintenance video to visually demonstrate the fitting procedure and methods of checking for incorrect installation.

· Advice that Rolls-Royce is currently developing a mechanical baulking feature on the fairings to reduce the likelihood of incorrect fitment.  This would be a simple ‘go – nogo’ type modification.

Rolls-Royce indicated that a further update on the development of the baulking feature would be provided by September 2001.

Several previous bulletins have been issued by Rolls-Royce on the matter of combustion fairing loss.  In response to these, Qantas had issued internal maintenance memos highlighting the need for correct fitment of the panels in accordance with the maintenance manuals.  A Qantas maintenance memo on the subject stressed the need for particular attention to correct engagement of fairing attachments and subsequent visual checks to verify correct fitment.

Qantas maintenance checklists also provide for an independent crosscheck of correct fairing panel installation.  All of these actions were in place before the April 26 QF7 occurrence in question.

The ATSB has asked Rolls-Royce for a copy of the maintenance video and specific details of the planned mechanical baulking feature .  Their appropriateness will be assessed by the ATSB before further recommendation action is considered (by the ATSB).
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